
May 2016 

Euzkaldunak
FROM THE KITCHEN 

 

The May Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, May 14. 

This dinner will be hosted by the Biotzetik Basque 

Choir and the Oinkari Basque Dancers. 

 

The doors will open to the Dining Room at 6:00 

PM with dinner being served buffet-style at 6:30 

PM.  Prior to entering the Dining Room, please 

pick up your reservation ticket in the Bar.  You will 

need it to pay for dinner. 

 

The price for the monthly dinner is: 

Senior Members (65 and older) $14.00 

Members    $15.00 

Guests     $18.00 

Children (10 and under)  $  5.00  

 

Here is the May dinner menu: 

Basque style pork chops with pimientos 

White fish my style  

Patatas a la Riojana 

Vegetable of the season  

Tossed salad 

Dessert 

Wine and Coffee 

Bread and Butter 

 

There will be free babysitting service during the 

dinner.  Please call in your reservation to  

1-208-572-0604 or email your reservation to   

dinner@basquecenter.com. Please leave the name 

the reservation is to be held under, the number of 

people in the party, the age designation (Adult, 

Child, Senior or Guest) and your contact info.  

Please indicate if you will need babysitting, along 

with the names and ages of the children. 

 

A special thanks to Jesus Alcelay, Miren Urresti 

Laughrin, and the fantastic crew for preparing a 

delicious meal!  

 

 

The deadline for dinner reservations is 8:00 PM on 

Wednesday, May 11.  PLEASE NOTE:  

RESERVATIONS CALLED INTO THE BAR 

WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.     
 

RESERVATIONS LEFT AFTER MAY 11 

WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.    
 

We would like to thank the Boise Fronton 

Association families for hosting the April dinner: 

Todor Azurza 

Geneva Ayarra 

Lauren Hennrick 

Ed Decouto 

Anne-Marie Mansisidor 

PJ Mansisidor 

Marisa Garechana 

Carrie Magnusun 

Jerry Aldape 

Juliana Aldape 

Vicki Elordi 

Terry Elordi 

Tyler Smith 

Martin Bilbao 

Ben Donahue 

Johnny Boyd 

Cindy Schaffeld 

Christian Schaffeld 

Edie Jones 

Megan Ramey 

Jamee Fiore 

Derek Meacham 

Henar Chico 

Maitane Hollenbeck 

Annie Gavica 

Lael Uberuaga 

Conner Bawden 

Anna and Brian Hoskins 

Johnny Aldape 
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APRIL ANNIVERSARY DINNER 

 

Thank you to all who made the April Anniversary 

dinner so special.  We especially want to thank the 

following original Charter members for attending 

the dinner.   

 

Photographed from left to right, front row:   Miren 

Eiguren Zubizareta, Francesca Hormaechea Lejardi, 

Julia Uberuaga Coleman, Dorothy Inchausti 

Ansotegui, Rosita Alegria Artis  2nd row:  Carl 

Goicoechea, Regina Bastida Aldecoa, John Lasuen, 

Maggie Arana, Lydia Goiri Black 

 

Special thanks to Juliana Aldape for coordinating 

the evening for the Charter Members along with the 

assistance of Aiztan Artean who were there to greet 

and assist the Charter members. Thank you 

to Bryan Day for photographing those Charter 

Members who came to the Anniversary dinner.   

 

 

BRISKA TOURNAMENT CHAMPIONS 

 

Congratulations to Alberto Bilbao and Martin 

Bilbao for winning the Euzkaldunak Briska 

Tournament.  Fermin Bilbao and Luisa Bilbao took 

second place.  Zorionak to all 13 teams who played.   

 

 

SANTA ROSA BASQUE CLUB MUS 

TOURNAMENT CHAMPIONS 
 

Congratulations to John Krakau and Elias Eiguren  

for winning the Santa Rosa Basque Club Mus 

Tournament.  Martin Bilbao and Tyler Smith took 

second place.  Zorionak to all who played in 

Paradise! 
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THANK YOU ADVERTISERS! 

 

We want to thank all of our 2015 advertisers for 

their ongoing support. We ask Euzkaldunak 

members to show their patronage to these 

supportive businesses. 

 

Ads for 2016 may now be purchased for new 

advertisers.  For information about advertising in 

the newsletter, please contact Patty Gabica 

at secretary@basquecenter.com.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONTHLY DINNER HOST FAMILIES 

 

The Basque Foundation, Inc. would like to thank 

those families and organizations who have acted as 

a host group for a monthly dinner.  Due to busy 

schedules and timing we are always in need of 

additional assistance.  If your family or 

organization would like to get involved, please 

email president@basquecenter.com. 

 

 

 

2016 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
Mother’s Day Dinner May 14 

San Inazio  July 29 to July 

31  

September Dinner September 17 

October Dinner October 15  

Mortzillak Dinner/Bazaar/Bingo November 5 

Sheepherders Ball December 17 
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BASQUE MUSEUM MUS TOURNAMENT-  

 

The Basque Museum & Cultural Center will be 

holding its NABO Mus Tournament on Saturday, 

April 30 at the Basque Center.  Registration will 

begin at 9:00 AM.  Cost to play is $50 per person 

and includes your membership, NABO Mus dues, a 

light breakfast and lunch.  If you are already a 

member of the Basque Museum, cost to play is 

$20.  For more information, contact Annie at the 

Basque Museum – 577-2250. 

 

 

BOISEKO GAZTEAK 

 

As a reminder, Boiseko Gazteak is on a break until 

July.  We will have one practice on Tuesday, July 

26, at 7:00PM in the usual locations.  Our San 

Inazio performance will take place on Saturday, 

July 30, around 11:00AM on the Basque Block. 

 

Please post these dates on your calendars: 

December 04, 2016 – Winter Show/Christmas Party 

March 12, 2017 – Spring Show 

December 3, 2017 – Winter Show/Christmas Party 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 

 

The dates for the Red Cross blood drives for 2016 

are now available.  The drives will be held at the 

Basque Center from 2 to 6 pm on Monday, June 13, 

Monday, August 15, and Thursday, December 1. 

We are currently signing up donors for the drive 

on June 13.  If you are interested in donating, you 

can sign up by calling Anita at 375-9655 or sign up 

online at www.redcrossblood.org.  The sponsor 

code is: basque.  

 

 

OINKARI PERFORMANCE INQUIRIES 
 

If you are interested in booking the Oinkaris for a 

performance or special event, you can submit an 

online performance request or give us a call.  Go to 

www.oinkari.org and click on the “Performance 

Request” tab to fill out a request form, or call 208-

557-1960 to leave a voicemail on the performance 

request line.  As a 501(c)(3) non-profit, fees from 

Oinkari performances go to directly to operating 

costs, education, and repertoire development of the 

group. 

 

 

OINKARI BASQUE DANCERS MEMORIALS 

 

The Oinkaris appreciate the generous memorial 

donations.   

 

In memory of Simon Achabal 

Melissa Lloyd Dodworth 

Luise E Echevarria 

Johnny and Jenny Aldape 

 

 
 

callto:+1577.2250
callto:+1375-9655
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http://www.oinkari.org/
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MEMORIALS  

 

Simon Achabal 

Alan & Julie Moore 

Tom, Mary, K, & Sean Aucutt 

Terry & Gloria Miller 

Juan & Maribel Hormaechea 

Dick & Helen Olson 

Ricardo Yanci 

Chris & Miren Anton 

Simon & Patricia Landa 

Ricardo & Dolores Salutregui 

Aiztan Artean 

Phil & Anita Murelaga 

Frank & Kathy Arana 

Danny & Connie Smith 

Toni Bicandi 

Jack & Barbara Areitio 

Andy & Teresa Arana-Wood 

Anita Dick 

Emeterio Ysursa & Flora Aldazabal 

Ray & Mary Louise Mansisidor 

Jose & Josefina Mendiola 

Robert & Patty Dennis 

Carmen Asumendi 

Jeremy & Alicia Knox 

 

 

Carmen Boyington 

Tom, Mary K, & Sean Aucutt 

Al Erquiaga 

Carmel Gail Crock & Ken Harris 

 

 

Tony Garate 

Jack & Barbara Areitio 

Terry & Gloria Miller 

 

 

MEMORIALS CONTINUED 

 

Bernardo Yanci 

Tom, Mary K, & Sean Aucutt 

Ricardo & Dolores Salutregui 

Robert & Patty Dennis 

Carmen Asumendi 

Jeremy & Alicia Knox 

 

 

Teresa Arriola 

Juan & Maribel Hormaechea 

Al Erquiaga 

Phil & Linda Aldape 

Juliana & John R Aldape 

Jenny & Johnny Aldape & family 

Jill Aldape & Xanti Alcelay 

Phil & Anita Murelaga 

David & Diana Aldape-Berggren 

Javier Guerricabeitia 

Robert Overstreet & Co 

 

 

Tony Arrubarrena 

Al Erquiaga 

 

 

Jim Arriola 

Juan & Maribel Hormaechea 

Al Erquiaga 

Phil & Linda Aldape 

Phil & Anita Murelaga 

David & Diana Aldape-Berggren 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6  

MEMORIALS CONTINUED 

 

John Bicandi 

Juliana & John R Aldape 

 

 

Nick Beristain 

Emeterio Ysursa & Flora Aldazabal 

 

 

Jose Ramon Legarreta 

Javier Guerricabeitia 

 

 

 

 

ZORIONAK 

 

Happy birthday to Lili Papapietro! 

 

Happy birthday to Trina Lemmon! 

 

Happy birthday to Gaizka Malone! 

 

Happy birthday to Erick Baker! 

 

Happy birthday to Saioa Sarria! 

 

Happy birthday to Carmen Uscola! 
 

Happy anniversary to Nerea and Andrew Grodi! 

 

Happy birthday to Phil Goodson! 

 

Happy birthday to Lisa Salutregui Petche! 

 

Happy birthday to Ana Lete Powell! 

 

Happy birthday to Lael Uberuaga! 
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ZORIONAK CONTINUED 

 

Congratulations to Cecil and Gurutzne Jayo on their 

50th wedding anniversary! 

 

Congratulations to all high school and college 

graduates! 

 

Happy birthday to Amaia Biain! 

 

Happy birthday to Idoia Guerricabeitia! 

 

Happy birthday to Ruby Aramburu DeBoer! 

 

Happy birthday to Carmen Asumendi! 

 

Happy birthday to Alenna Knox! 

 

Happy birthday to Ian Knox! 

 

Happy belated birthday to Alicia Lachiondo! 

 

Happy birthday to Anna Burns!  

 

Happy birthday to Dave Lachiondo! 
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YOUR CURRENT EUZKALDUNAK BOARD 

 

Tyler Smith, President  Ryan Boyd, Director 

Joe Lasuen, Vice President  Bryan Day, Director 

Dan Aizpitarte, Director  Annie Gavica, Director 

Martin Bilbao, Director  Sarah Urizar-Smith, Director 

Johnny Boyd, Director  Ricardo Yanci, Director 

 

 

BASQUE CENTER STAFF 

 

Patty Gabica Haas, Secretary and Treasurer   Julian Lete, Operations Manager 

Albert Totorica, Rental Manager    Levi Walker, Bartender 

Jesus Alcelay, Chef       

 

BASQUE CENTER RENTAL 

 

To inquire about renting the Basque Center for a function or meeting, please call Albert Totorica, Basque 

Center Rental Manager, at 331-5097, or e-mail to rentals@basquecenter.com. 

 

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 

 

If you have information that you would like to have submitted into the Euzkaldunak Newsletter, please 

submit your written information by July 5 to: Euzkaldunak Newsletter, 601 Grove St, Boise, ID 83702, or 

e-mail it to newsletter@basquecenter.com.  If you e-mail it, the chance of a typographical error is less.  For 

name and address changes, e-mail Patty Gabica at secretary@basquecenter.com.  
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